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June 15, 2020 

   

BY  EMAIL 

 

Mr. Michael Gleba 

Senior Planner 

Planning and Development Department 

Newton City Hall 

1000 Commonwealth Avenue 

Newton, MA 02459-1449 

 

Re:  Petition # 24-20, 66 Winchester Street 

 

Dear Michael, 

 

 We are writing again to address your concerns about the parking at 66 Winchester Street (the 

“Property”). Our client appreciates your concerns and has worked to come up with a solution to 

alleviate the need for cars to back onto Winchester Street when leaving the Property. As previously 

noted, the Massachusetts Department of Transportation ( “MassDOT”) is only taking air rights above 

the Property so that  MassDOT can build power lines. The physical size of the parking area in front of 

the building will not change as a result of the taking. This outcome is consistent with the understanding 

of Jason Sobel, as stated in his April 29, 2020 email to Councilor Bowman that is now part of the 

record. 

 

Our client proposes to alter the parking at the front of the building by creating four lined 

parking spaces parallel to the front of the same. Attached please find a site plan showing the proposed 

alterations. With four parallel parking spaces, cars can enter the property through the south curb cut, 

parallel park in one of the four spaces, and then exit the property through the north curb cut, with no 

need to back out onto Winchester Street. Since traffic would be one-way, the owner proposes to install 

an “Enter Only” sign at the south curb cut and an “Exit Only” sign at the north curb cut. The proposed 

layout also leaves room for a loading area directly in front of the entrance to the building.   

 

While the proposed plan reduces the number of parking spaces on site from sixteen spaces to 

thirteen spaces, there are more than ninety public spaces behind the building, so there is an ample 

amount of parking spaces available to accommodate all employees and customers going to the 

building. Attached please find a picture showing the public parking spaces located directly behind the 

building. The loss of the three parking spaces at the front of the building is also outweighed by the 

improvements to safety for customers exiting the Property and the general public driving past the 

Property. A picture of the existing conditions in front of the building is attached to show the current 
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condition of the curb cut and parking. As you can see, the curb cut is crumbling, there is no defined 

sidewalk, and the parking spaces in front of the building are not lined. Between the MassDOT work 

and the proposed changes to the parking on the Property, all of these issued should be remedied. 

 

Additionally, in order to accommodate bikers and allow for safer access to the Property, our 

client has installed a bike rack behind the building. A picture of the bike rack is attached hereto. 

Because the bike rack is located behind the building, bikers will be able to enter and exit the property 

via Upland Avenue, which is far less trafficked than Winchester Street.  

 

We hope that this letter helps to address your concerns about the parking, specifically with 

respect to the front of the building. If you would like additional information or have further questions, 

please feel free to contact us. 

 

        Sincerely, 

 

        Stephen J. Buchbinder/mer 
 

        Stephen J. Buchbinder 
 

SJB/mer 

enclosures 

 

cc:  (By Email) 

        

Land Use Committee 

 

Councilor Richard A. Lipof, Chair 

Councilor Andrea Kelley, Vice Chair 

Councilor Maria Scibelli Greenberg 

Councilor Jacob D. Auchincloss 

Councilor Christopher J. Markiewicz 

Councilor Andrea Downs    

Councilor Alicia G. Bowman 

Councilor Marc C. Laredo 

 

Councilor Deborah Crossley 

Councilor William Humphrey 

 

Ms. Nadia Khan 

Jonah Temple, Esquire 

Peter F. Harrington, Esquire 

Mr. Alan Starr 

Mr. Andrew Starr 

Mr. Matthew Starr 
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